
 

 

 

Delta State University Interfraternity Council 
General Council Minutes 

Tuesday, January 19, 2016 
 
A call to order was made at 6:06 p.m. by IFC President R. Clark. 
 
Members present: Jordan Hartz, Tripp Ellis, Alex Mauney, Taylor Whatley, Charlie King, Jacob 
Ludlam, Hampton Strickland, Justin Ainsworth, Conner Taylor, Matthew Talbert, Chase Clanton, 
JC Blackmon, Ryne Clark, John Michael Morgan, Deverick Balentine, John Holt Waldrop, and 
Jeanna Dacey Wilkes.  
 
Members absent: Colby Kee, Jacob Jackson 
 
J. Hartz motioned to approve the minutes of last meeting, second by J. Blackmon. The Minutes 
were unanimously approved. 
 
Treasure’s Report as of 1/19/2016 by IFC Treasurer J. Hartz.  

Bank Balance $12,807.12 
Cash  103.00 
Checks 205.00 
Expenses (0.00) 

Total $13,012.12 
 
IFC Chapter active dues for the Fall of 2015: KA - 37, KS - 41 (Paid by Check), PMA  - 8, PKA - 

36, SAE - 43; make checks payable to “DSU IFC.” According to the IFC Constitution (Article V, 

Section B), all dues must be paid within two weeks of the date set or a Chapter with an 
outstanding balance may be placed on social suspension. Therefore, payments must be made 
on or before January 29, 2016. However, no date was motioned and approved. Public Relations 
King announced that he will be setting up IFC Twitter and Instagram accounts. If anyone has 
suggestions for either account, his number is (601) 941-8659. No other officer reports were 
given.  
 
In Chapter Reports, Kappa Alpha announced that they will be hosting a blood drive on February 
18, 2016. Kappa Sigma is planning a puppy bowl during the first week of February on the Quad.  
In Special Orders, the bank account signature transfer to J. Hartz, R. Clark, and Advisor Wilkes 
was proposed, motioned by Justin Ainsworth, seconded by T. Whatley and unanimously 
approved. Dates for open recruitment were also proposed for February 8, 2016 at noon (open) 
and March 1, 2016 at noon (close). The motion was made by J. Hartz, second by C. Taylor and 
unanimously approved.  



 

 

In Old Business, Kirk Mansell, Director of Intramurals, was present at the meeting to discuss a 
possible donation to be given to the Intramural Program for a sprinkler system. J. Blackmon 
motioned to open the floor for discussion, seconded by C. King. The discussion was tabled until 
we can find out more information. The date for the IFC recruitment event of bowling at Harmony 
Lanes, LLC was announced. The event will be held on February 7, 2016 from 2-4. We have 
reserved four lanes with an option to add more. Attendance will include President LaForge 
(tentative), each Chapter’s IFC Executive, President, and Recruitment Chairman, as well as 
recruits that are invited to the event. The topic of Formal Recruitment was tabled with a motion 
by J. Hartz, second by J. Ainsworth.  
 
In New Business, the dates for Greek Week were announced to be April 4-8, 2016 and plans 
are currently in the works to determine what the week will entail.  
 
In announcements, it was announced that Chapter Room rent is due.  
 
C. Taylor motioned to adjourn the meeting, second by J. Hartz. The meeting was adjourned at 
6:39 p.m. by President R. Clark.  
 
Minutes submitted by Vice President C. Taylor in the absence of Secretary C. Kee. 


